HB-3067

My name is John Orlando and I live at 12735 NW Skyline Blvd. and
have owned land in the area we are referring to as Bonny Slope since
1998.

I am here today to testify in support of HB-3067. I am not only
representing myself as a property owner but I am also here representing
other land owners.

Last October, at the request of Representative Greenlick and
Washington County Chairman Andy Duyck we invited all the property
owners to a neighborhood meeting to determine whether there was
local support for the potential move from Multnomah to Washington
county. We had a very good turnout and there was overwhelming
support for the idea.

Representative Greenlick suggested that we could best demonstrate our
support for a bill by providing a signed petition from the property
owners, so that is what we did.

The actual petition is attached to the black and white map provided as
part of my testimony.

I have also provided one copy of the actual signatures on the petition
representing 42 of the 55 land owners. Those 42 signatures correspond
to the shaded areas on the black and white map and represent 88% or
140 of the 160 acres covered by this bill.

There were only two property owners who declined to sign the petition
and the rest are generally absentee owners that we failed to either reach
or hear back from.

So you can see from the story the map tells there is in fact
overwhelming support from those most effected by this bill; the
property owners. We thank you for considering this bill as it will solve
a problem many of us have been struggling with for over a decade.
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